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Appendix B11: Stakeholders Letter of Support  

- B11_Slough London Road NPIF_AEW_letter of support 

- B11_Slough London Road NPIF_Chamber of Commerce letter of support 

- B11_Slough London Road NPIF_Dawnus Construction Holdings letter of support 

- B11_Slough London Road NPIF_East Berkshire Collge letter of support 

- B11_Slough London Road NPIF_First letter of support 

- B11_Slough London Road NPIF_LEP letter of support 

- B11_Slough London Road NPIF_SUR letter of support 

- B11_Slough London Road NPIF_Telefonica UK_letter of support 

- B11_Slough London Road NPIF_Travelport letter of support 

- B11_Slough London Road NPIF_Wexham Park Hospital letter of support 

- B11_Slough_London Road NPIF_Heathrow letter of support 
 













 

 

 

28 June 2017 
Savio DeCruz 
Head of Transport and Highways 
Slough Borough Council 
St Martins Place 
51 Bath Road 
Slough 
SL1 3UF 
 

Dear Mr DeCruz 

East Berkshire College supports the National Productivity Investment Fund (NPIF) Bid by 
Slough Borough Council to the Department for Transport (DfT) for improvements on A4 
London Road.   

East Berkshire College provides education for the both adults and 16–19yro learners. 
Currently the College has over 2000 full time students and about 3000 part time students 
based at the Langley campus. Our students mainly come from Slough and surrounding 
areas and the local transportation network is extremely important. In addition to students, we 
have over 300 staff who work at the Langley site who depend on the local transportation 
network. Therefore the proposed improvements are welcomed by East Berkshire College.  

East Berkshire College is supportive of the proposed improvements on the A4 London Road 
as part of this bid, which include:  

 Widening the A4 London Road to provide one additional lane westbound (from one 
lane currently), including improvements to facilitate Slough Mass Rapid Transit 
(SMaRT) Phase 2 in future, between Langley roundabout and Brands Hill, ideally 
with central reservation;  

 Junction improvements at Sutton Lane gyratory;  

 Landscape and public realm improvements in the immediate vicinity of A4 London 
Road north of the M4 Junction 5, fronting the Foxborough Estate. 

The aim of the bid is to reduce congestion, improve air quality, support development, and 
enhance landscape and public realm in this area.  

We are fully supportive of the bid and its aims to ease congestion and support development 
along the A4 London Road which we believe will benefit East Berkshire College as well as 
the wider community. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Phil Davis 
Head of Estates 
Tel:  01753 443862 
Fax: 01753 790359 

 
  Station Road, Langley, Berkshire, SL3 8BY. 
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23rd June 2017 

Savio DeCruz 

Head of Transport and Highways 

Slough Borough Council 

St Martins Place 

51 Bath Road 

Slough 

SL1 3UF 

 

Dear Mr DeCruz 

First Beeline Buses Ltd would like to express its support of the National Productivity 
Investment Fund (NPIF) Bids by Slough Borough Council to the Department for Transport 
(DfT) for improvements on A4 London Road and the Stoke Road / Canal Basin Quarter area.   

We operate a large network of commercial bus services in and around Slough keeping the 
local community moving through increasingly congested roads.  We rely upon the A4 corridor 
for services to and from Heathrow airport for commuters based in the Slough area as well as 
tourists flows between London and Windsor. The proposed improvements will provide 
significant benefits to journey times and punctuality and therefore a much more attractive 
public transport offering.  Obviously we are wholly reliant on the performance of the local road 
network when it comes to attracting model shift from car to bus as we work to support the 
council’s clean area zones objectives.  

First is fully supportive of the proposed improvements on the A4 London Road and Stoke 
Road area as part of these bids, which include:  

 Widening the A4 London Road to provide one additional lane westbound (from one 
lane currently), between Langley roundabout and Brands Hill, ideally with central 
reservation;  

 Junction improvements at Sutton Lane gyratory;  

 Landscape and public realm improvements in the immediate vicinity of A4 London 
Road north of the M4 Junction 5, fronting the Foxborough Estate 

 Junction improvements at Shaggy Calf Lane, Mill Street and Wexham Road / A4 
junction; 

 Improved access to the Thames Valley University (TVU) site; 

 Slough station northern forecourt - improvements to ease interchange access for non-
motorised users and public transport users, and provide a new public space; and 

 New quiet route for cyclists from the Canal Basin Quarter to Slough station. 
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First also supports the proposed improvements on the Stoke Road corridor and Wexham 
Road, which aim to reduce congestion, support development, and improve pedestrian/cycle 
access between the Canal Basin Quarter and the Heart of Slough. The proposed A4 
improvements aim to reduce congestion, improve air quality, support development, and 
enhance landscape and public realm in this area.  

We are fully supportive of the bid and its aims to ease congestion and support development 
along the A4 London Road which we believe will significantly benefit our service offering to the 
wider community. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Simon Goff 

General Manager 

First Beeline Buses Ltd 

 



 

Registered address: 100 Longwater Avenue, Green Park, Reading, Berkshire RG2 6GP 
www.thamesvalleyberkshire.co.uk info@thamesvalleyberkshire.co.uk  

A company limited by guarantee and registered at Companies House No. 07885051 

15 June 2017 
Savio DeCruz 
Head of Transport and Highways 
Slough Borough Council 
St martin’s Place 
51, Bath Road 
Slough SL1 3UF         

Dear Savio 

Slough Borough Council - NPIF Bids June 2017 

I am pleased to offer the support and endorsement of Thames Valley Berkshire LEP for your current NPIF 
bids. Through the joint working of the Berkshire Strategic Transport Forum and the Berkshire Local 
Transport Body, we have developed a strong partnership approach to Strategic Transport investment 
planning. The Strategic Economic Plani for Thames Valley Berkshire includes at page 17 the following 
commitment: 

The biggest single risk to the future economic contribution of TVB concerns our transport and 
communications infrastructure … However, the transport and communications infrastructure on 
which we rely is simultaneously a local, national and international resource. It is very congested. 
This in turn is threatening to undermine our intrinsic growth potential. It is therefore essential to 
invest in it and also to encourage local sustainable transport networks that promote active travel 
on foot, on bicycle and on public transport 

The three bids you are submitting were previously prioritised in our Growth Deal 3 Funding Bid: Stoke 
Road Regeneration; Former TVU site Redevelopment; and A4 London Road improvements, being a 
component of Phase 2 of the Slough MRT scheme. 

Unfortunately, the final Growth Deal 3 award was not large enough to enable these schemes to 
proceed, but they remain on our prioritised list schemes, and therefore TVB LEP is fully supportive of the 
bids, and is committed to working with the Berkshire Strategic Transport Forum and the Councils of 
Thames Valley Berkshire to deliver the successful implementation of the scheme should funding be 
secured. 

Yours sincerely, 

Via e-mail 
 
Richard Tyndall,  
Business Consultant - Infrastructure 
07880-787007  
richard@thamesvalleyberkshire.gov.uk  
 
 

i http://thamesvalleyberkshire.co.uk/Portals/0/FileStore/StrategicEconomicPlan/TVB%20SEP%20-%20Strategy.pdf  
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Savio De Cruz 
Head of Transport and Highways 
Slough Borough Council 
 
 
Dear Savio 
 
Slough Bids to National Productivity Investment Fund 
 
I am pleased to write to you in support of your National Productivity Investment Fund bids the Thames 
Valley Berkshire Local Transport Board. 
 
As you are aware, there are almost 4,000 people who work at the airport that live in Slough and 300,000 
passenger journeys a year.  We have shared objectives of increasing the use of reducing car use, 
improving public transport and tackling emissions from transport sources.    
 
Heathrow is supportive of the proposed improvements to the A4 London Road which form part of these 
bids.  In particular, the improvements to facilitate the Slough Mass Rapid Transit (SMaRT Phase 2) and 
improvements to access to Slough Station and regeneration of the Canal Basin, which will improve 
interchange and improve access for cyclists.  This will support airport colleagues and passengers to have 
more reliable journeys and support more sustainable patterns of travel. 
 
We look forward to continuing to work with Slough on our shared transport objectives. 

 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Chris Joyce 
Head of Surface Access 
Heathrow Airport Ltd 
 
chris_joyce@heathrow.com 
 

mailto:chris_joyce@heathrow.com
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